NEWS * NOUVELLES

Report on
2003 CAEP Research Grants Competition

Eric Grafstein, MD, for the CAEP Research Committee

003 marked the 7th year of the Canadian Association

of Emergency Physicians (CAEP) Research Grants
Competition. This is a unique, CAEP developed, compe-
tition open to CAEP members with less than 6 years of
clinical experience post-residency training. Over the
years, this competition has allowed CAEP researchers
and their collaborators to compete for grants of up to
$5000 in value to conduct emergency medicine research.
The great majority of the previously funded projects have
been presented at the CAEP annual scientific conferences
and other national and international meetings.

This competition is made possible by Hoffman-
LaRoche Limited (Roche), who provides generous unre-
stricted educational grants to sponsor the event on an an-
nual basis. Hoffman—LaRoche has been a major contribu-
tor and supporter of emergency medicine research in
Canada and they are the sole contributor to this research
competition.

This year, the CAEP Research Grants Competition re-
ceived a record 30 submissions, and a total of $30 000 was
awarded to the top 7 ranked projects. This increase in sub-
missions is a testament to the growing activity of emer-
gency medicine researchers in Canada and, unfortunately,
to the need to seek additional sponsorship to support this
competition. The Research Committee would like to com-
mend all the applicants on their efforts. The quality of the
submissions improves every year.

Each grant was reviewed independently by two senior
Canadian emergency medicine researchers. The following
list outlines the name and affiliation of the principal inves-
tigator, the title of the project, and the funding allocated by
CAEP.

1. Valerie DeMaio, MD. Department of Emergency Med-

Chair, CAEP Research Committee
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icine, University of North Carolina Medical School,
Chapel Hill, NC.

Location-specific cost effectiveness of public access
defibrillation. $5000

. Alena Spacek, MD. Division of Emergency Medicine,

University of Ottawa, Ottawa, Ont.

A study to determine the sensitivity and specificity of
the combination of a negative computed tomography
scan of the head and normal cerebrospinal fluid in
ruling out a subarachnoid hemorrhage. $4587

. Sarah Reid, MD. Division of Emergency Medicine,

Department of Pediatrics, University of Ottawa, Ot-
tawa, Ont.

Single-dose activated charcoal for gastric decontami-
nation: a survey of Canadian pediatric emergency
physicians. $3199.21

. Vicky Breakey, MD. Division of Emergency Medicine,

Department of Pediatrics, University of Toronto,
Toronto, Ont.

Residents’ attitude and practice regarding the use of
analgesia and sedation for lumbar punctures in pedi-
atric patients. $4962

. Clare Atzema, MD. Division of Emergency Medicine,

University of Toronto, Toronto, Ont.

Adverse events in Low risk ACS patients Receiving
continuous cardiac Monitoring in the Emergency De-
partment (ALARMED). $4095

. Douglas Martin, MD. Department of Emergency Medi-

cine, Dalhousie University, Halifax, NS.
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Pain, opioids, and the competence to consent. $4924 Tool for elders in a Canadian emergency department.

$3200

7. Jerome Fan MD. Division of Emergency Medicine,
McMaster University, Hamilton, Ont.

A prospective validation of the Triage Risk Screening

Correspondence to: Dr. Eric Grafstein; egrafstein@providencehealth
.bc.ca

Introducing a new Web site for aspiring EM physicians

EM insight from specialists in the field

tips and advice for applying to residency programs
links to journal articles relevant to students consider-
ing EM

M edical students considering a career in emer- .
gency medicine have a new resource. Informa- e
tion, career tips and links of interest to medical stu-
dents are available in one location on the new CAEP
student site:

The site is a dynamic and current source for information

www.caep.ca/006.residents/006-05.students.htm

Designed for medical students, by medical students, this
site has many useful features, including:
e opportunity to view CAEP conference presentations

targeted to students considering an EM career. We are
always looking for new content, including personal in-
sight, tips regarding a career in EM, Internet sites of in-
terest, anecdotes. The site is updated regularly, so please
email comments to medstudents@caep.ca

In memory of Dr. Peter Lane

medicine research.”

Letizia Amandini-Lane

CAEP would like to express sincere appreciation for a gift of $1000 in memory of for-
mer CAEP President Peter L. Lane, MD, FRCPC, who died tragically on August 27,
2003. The gift was provided by Peter’s parents, Mr. and Mrs. R.L. Lane, of Ottawa.
“We were touched by CAEP’s provision of $1000 to honour Peter’s memory and we
decided to match it,” said Mr. Lane. “CAEP was close to Peter’s heart. We want to help
keep his memory alive by supporting what he was most interested in — emergency

The total amount of $2000 has been donated to the CAEP Research Endowment
Fund, which was established by CAEP to support Canadian emergency medicine re-
search and to develop junior investigators.
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